

Lakeland Medical Associates

FAMILY PRACTICE including OBSTETRICS/GYNECOLOGY PEDIATRICS INTERNAL MEDICINE

August 23, 2025

Athens

Jessica Boldwill, M.D.
Haley Burk, FNP-C
Shea Burkett, M.D.
Donald Carney, M.D.
Alicia Cleaver, D.O.
Renessa Gerhardt, M.D.
Ron Heine, M.D.
Angela Hill, FNP-C
Norman Jennings, M.D.
Christopher Johnson, M.D.
Brandi Jones, FNP-C
Melissa Sheldon, FNP-C
Joshua Splinter, M.D.
Michael Swartwood, D.O.
Christian Zúñiga, D.O.

117 Medical Circle Athens, Texas 75751 903-676-3200 903-676-3277 (Fax)

Gun Barrel City

Victoria Grounds, PA-C Steven Koerth, M.D. Wally Mahmoud, D.O. Elena Rodriguez, PA-C

170 Municipal Dr. Gun Barrel City, TX 75156 903-887-7992 903-887-7996 (Fax)

Diplomates, American Board of Family Practice

Physicians Emeritus

Douglas Curran, M.D. Richard David, M.D. Ted Mettetal, M.D. Bruce Woodall, M.D. Dear Patients/Friends,

After much prayer and consideration, I have decided to leave my practice at Lakeland Medical Associates. I have been practicing at Lakeland for over forty amazing years, working with other dedicated physicians, and have been blessed and privileged with the care of all my patients through their joys and sufferings. Many of you have been like family to me. I have always looked forward to trying to help patients through their journey in life by providing education, guidance, and assistance with treating and healing their illnesses. I have learned so much from all of you throughout the years, and for this I am extremely grateful and blessed.

As of September 30, 2025, I will no longer be seeing patients at Lakeland Medical Associates and will be begin a new chapter of my life, seeing patients, and training Family Medicine residents at the East Texas Community Clinic in Athens, Gun Barrel, and Canton. There I hope to pass on what I have learned in the past 40 years of practice to a younger generation of physicians and continue my skills.

Other physicians at Lakeland Medical Associates are still taking patients, but if you choose to see a medical home outside of Lakeland Medical Associates, you will need to have your medical records transferred for continuity of care. God bless you all.

Sincerely

Ron Heine, M.D.

Lon Aune wo